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Presidentôs Message ï Live by the Golden Rule 

 

We were so happy to have the Troubadours at our December meeting.  It was 

inspirational to see a group of singers with different backgrounds and nationalities 

singing together.  Thanks to those of you who brought cookies to share and for your 

generous donations to the family we adopted for Christmas and to Karen Fox for 

coordinating it.   

 

Again, our Holiday Progressive Social was a big success and thanks to Carol Hedenberg 

and Karen Fox for organizing it.  I also want to thank the hostesses who opened up their 

homes to us, and to all of you who donated food and prizes.    When we work together, 

much can be accomplished.              

 

In January we will elect five members and two alternates to the nominating committee.  

They will present the slate of officers in March and voting will take place in April.   I do 

hope that some of you will volunteer to be on the board.  Our club cannot continue to 

function without volunteers willing to serve.  

 

On behalf of the Board and myself we wish you all a happy and healthy 2016. 

 

Edythe 
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Fountain Valley Womanôs Club ï Live by the Golden Rule 
 

 

Federation Activity  

 

The next Orange District Council Meeting is Friday, January 8, at the Phoenix Club, Anaheim.  It 

is also the Orange District Art Festival.  FVWC has reserved a table to display our artwork and 

craft items.  Alison Wessler is coordinating the Art Festival.  Please contact Alison for 

Photography or Writing contest information and if you have an item for the table display. 

          ... 

 

2
nd

 VP / Membership ï Mandy Hall    
 

I'm so pleased that Tracy Cameron and Linda Shaw joined recently and we will be 

installing them at the January Meeting.  We now have 81 members and it's wonderful to 

see our club growing. 

 

We have 8 birthdays in January:   HAPPY BIRTHDAY, LADIES!! 

 

5-  LINDA SHAW          17- MICHELLE JUDSON 

5-  GINNY WEISSENBACK  18- SHIRLEY CHAVEZ 

6-  HARRIET SULLIVAN      20- VIVIAN GILMORE  

11- MARGE HAMMOND  28- ZORAIDA GORDON 

                       

 

3rd VP / Programs ς Sandra Murray 
 

Our Speaker for the January meeting will be Carol Henault, Executive Director, for 

Southern Calif. for  R.I.F.  ñReading is Fundamentalò. 

 

 

4
th

 VP / Luncheons ï Laura Woods 

 

Hello Ladies, 
 

Our January menu will be Hickory Chicken Sit-down lunch with steamed vegetables, and 

our Healthy Choice is Grilled Mahi.  Both are $20.   IMPORTANT:  All  HEALTHY 

CHOICE RESERVATIONS MUST BE MADE NO LATER THAN FRIDAY JAN. 8, 

AT 4 PM NO EXCEPTIONS. Late reservations will all be served regular menu items 

only. No Healthy Choice.  Edythe Muse will be doing the centerpieces. 

 

Following normal policy, if you are on the permanent list, we will assume that you will 

be at the meeting and will order the regular lunch unless I hear from you.  If you are 

not on the permanent list, please contact me by email or phone to make your reservation. 

Also, of course, notify me if you will be adding a guest to your reservation. In wishing to 

keep costs down, we must charge you if you make a reservation for yourself or a 

guest, and then do not come to the meeting.  You are also responsible for the meal 

charge if you are on the permanent list, but do not notify  me ahead of time that you 

are unable to come. 
 

Please call or text me or by Thursday, January 7th by 7pm with any changes if you are on 

the permanent list or with your reservation if you are not.  Thanks so much! 

 

 



 

Fountain Valley Womanôs Club - Live by the Golden Rule 
 

 

5
th

 VP / Ways & Means ï Jean Hardy   
 

HOLIDAY PROGRESSIVE SOCIAL - Carol Hedenberg, Karen Fox  

  

   Fifty six ladies and one brave gentleman attended our successful  eleventh annual 

Holiday Social! Karen and I want to thank Carol Proctor, Lynn Seeden,and Liz Lucero 

for opening up their lovely homes to us. A big thank you also to ALL the food 

preparers and helpers at each house.  

   Thanks go to JoAn Poirel and Marilyn Walker for putting together all the donated 

items that equaled SEVEN baskets this year. I want to give a huge shout out to 

Cassie Randall and Jill Ruiz for selling 1,156 tickets! The lucky basket winners were 

Virginia Kalb, Arlene Schafer, Allison Ouren, S haron Schneider, Cheryl 

Brothers,and Janae Carruth winning two. The gift card tree was won by Carol 

Proctor.  

  ALL food, drinks,paper products,basket items, and gift cards were donated by 

you, our members. 

  We thank each and every one of you who participa ted in some way to make this 

fund raiser so successful. Because of all of you we earned $2,956.00. I call that a 

great start to our 2016 Club year!  
 

(By popular demand:  Connieôs Chicken Curry Fruit Salad ï see Recipe at end of newsletter ) 

 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  

 
6TH ANNUAL SPRING SCHOLARSHIP SOCIAL  

  MARCH 19, 5-9 P.M.,  

AT ASSISTANCE LEAGUE UPSTAIRS MEETING ROOM  

      
 
                       

 

Parliamentarian ï Sharon Schneider 

 
Nominating Committee opportunity 

 

Next month we will be selecting a nominating committee to select nominees for our 

board for next year.  This would be a good opportunity to get involved and doesn't 

require a lot of time.  After nominees are selected, the committee will meet at a place and 

time convenient for all to select nominees for office. 
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Chairmen Reports 
 

S.O.S. (Share OurSelves) ï Karen Fox 

 
Mission complete.  5 huge boxes stuffed with presents and two bikes were 
delivered to SOS for distribution to families in need of a Merry Christmas.  This is 
the third year our Fountain Valley Woman's Club has participated in this program. 
I am honored to chair this activity.  This year we adopted a family of ten people, 5 
children ages 2, 4, 4, 6 and 9 and 5 adults, grandma, grandpa, aunt, aunt and 
dad. 
 
The members in our club generously donated $1000.00 in cash and 14 Gift 
Cards.  This allowed us to provide Food Cards to Markets for $275.00    We were 
able to fulfill their Christmas Special Requests:  two bikes, 1 skateboard, 
1scooter, and 4 helmets.  Also, PJ's for all children, shoes for all children, 
clothing, jackets, reading books, blocks, stuffed animals, toys and more 
toys.  The boys requested Dinosaur toys, so they each received 4 dinosaurs, 
some moved, roared and were scary!!  Adults were not left out either.  Dad got 
new jeans, a Sears Card, and Gift Cards to Chuck-E-Cheese and McDonalds so 
he can take the boys out to dinner.  Grandpa received a new warm jacket and 
Starbucks Card and Grandma received special gifts from one of our members. 
Both Aunts received movie tickets, perfume, Subway card, Target card and 
passes to the Santa Ana Zoo so they can take the boys for an outing. 
 
A special Thank You to all our members for their Generous Donations of time, 
gifts, cards or money.  You made Christmas for this family very Bright. 
 

 
 
 

 
 



Fountain Valley Womanôs Club - Live by the Golden Rule 
                                                                                                               

 
Focus on Health ï Kathleen Rockney 

 

"Take It Off - Take It A ll Off"  

 

Do you remember the old (and very popular) Noxzema shaving cream commercial where 

the sultry Swedish woman said, "Take it off. Take it all off"?   Well, it's time to take it 

ALL off! All of that excess weight that has crept on over the decades. 

 

When we think of New Yearôs resolutions, we think of failures. But, even if you have 

only moments of  "good choices" in early January before some back-sliding occurs, every 

good choice COUNTS in your internal "health bank". So, embrace the resolutions and 

embrace the shift in eating and moving, even if you briefly fall "off the wagon". Take it 

all off!!!  

 

Our first mind shift is to let go of the thought that dieting and exercise are "chores". 

Nope. Walking up stairs with painful knees and shortness of breath due to excess weight 

is a chore. Doing things to relieve that source of discomfort are not. Take it all off!!! 

 

We are built to move, not be sedentary. Our intra- and inter-cellular fluids only flow 

when muscles are moved, especially our leg muscles. There is no automatic pump, as 

there is with our circulatory system. And, the fluid system is more vast than our 

artery/vein/capillary system. And, equally important!  

 

We are built to eat real "Mother Nature" foods that give us cellular health and energy, not 

eat cardboard foods that are only enhanced with sugars and salts. Eating excess sugars 

(which are also hidden in flour, bread, pasta and starchy veggies such as potatoes) can 

cause more than just weight gain around the middle. It can cause blood sugar spikes 

which lead to Type II Diabetes, but also to headaches, lethargy and depression.  

 

Take it all off!  
 

In that vein, if joining our SIXTH ANNUAL "Million Step Project" sings to you, there 

is still time to join before we start logging our steps on January 3 for six months. It will 

help give you an incentive to move. And hopefully our monthly stepper lunches will help 

you create new food eating patterns in a supportive and FUN environment. 

 

If you wish to join us and haven't already signed up, you may email me with your 

information (name, email and phone. Or call me. 
 

Also, if you'd like an Omron HJ-150 pedometer (a discontinued model that is very simple 

and accurate), email or call me.   $20 each. 
 

Take it all off! Physically, emotionally, mentally! 

  

Looking forward to another year of serving you on your health path! 
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Scholarships / FV Community Foundation ï Connie Wadsley 
 

 
 

 

When: Saturday February 6, 2016 from 7:00 AM to 12:00 PM PST  

Where: Fountain Valley Recreation Center & Sports Park  

16400 Brookhurst Street (Brookhurst/Heil) Fountain Valley, CA 92708  

 
FV Fit Body Boot Camp 5K Fun Run/Walk 2016: Grab your 

mask/cape and join us for this great community event!  

 

All proceeds benefit Fountain Valley non-profit organizations and you 

choose which charity your registration dollars benefit! Select FV Woman's 

Club when you register and your entire registration fee of $25 will be 

returned to the club and used for 2016 High School Senior Scholarships.  
 

Fun for all ages and skill levels, Boot Camp Obstacles optional. Hosted by 

the FV Community Foundation, sponsored by FV Fit Body Boot Camp. 

8:00 am start.  
 

Questions?   Contact Connie Wadsley for more details. We will meet for 
breakfast after the walk/run. 

 

 

Our Special Chairmen 
 

Sunshine - Sandra Murray 

 
In December, we sent a card to Jane Irvin.  Thank you to Molly Guyot for the phone call. 
Please continue to phone or e-mail me if you hear of our ladies who need a card.  
  
 

 

 

 



Fountain Valley Womanôs Club ï Live by the Golden Rule 
 

 

Literary Corner ï Rafida Saadi 
 

A New Year invites new beginnings and new resolutions and for some it can be a new 
life. British poet Alfred Tennyson (1809-1892) re-creates the New Year as an imaginary 
ship where one has to steer, make progress and keep a log book. But before you sail, 
enjoy!  
 

 ά¢Ƙƛǎ ¸ŜŀǊ ƛǎ ¸ƻǳǊǎέ ōȅ !ƭŦǊŜŘ [ƻǊŘ ¢Ŝƴƴȅǎƻƴ 

 

God built and launched this year for you; 
Upon the bridge you stand; 
It's your ship, aye, your own ship, 
And you are in command. 
Just what the twelve months' trip will do 
Rests wholly, solely, friend, with you. 
Your logbook kept from day to day 
My friend, what will it show? 
Have you on your appointed way 
Made progress, yes or no? 
The log will tell, like guiding star, 
The sort of captain that you are. 
For weal or woe this year is yours; 
Your ship is on life's sea 
Your acts, as captain, must decide 
Whichever it shall be; 
So now in starting on your trip, 
Ask God to help you sail your ship.  

 

 

Chicken Curry Fruit Salad  
Original Recipe Yield 8 servings 

from Connie Wadsley 

Ingredients 
4 skinless, boneless chicken breast halves - cooked and diced 
1 stalk celery, diced 
4 green onions, chopped 
1 apple - peeled, cored and diced (I like honeycrisp) 
1/3 cup golden raisins 
1/3 cup seedless green grapes, halved 
1/2 cup chopped toasted almonds 
1/8 teaspoon ground black pepper 
1/2 teaspoon curry powder 
3/4 cup light mayonnaise 

Directions:  In a large bowl combine the chicken, celery, onion, apple, raisins, grapes, pecans, 
pepper, curry powder and mayonnaise. Mix all together. Serve!  
 
Nutritional Information :Amount Per Serving  Calories: 156 | Total Fat: 6.6g | Cholesterol: 37mg 
 



 

WEBSITES:  
Club:  www.fountainvalleywomansclub.org 
CFWC Orange District (OD):  https://cfwcorangedistrict.shutterfly.com 
California Federation of Womenôs Clubs (CFWC):  www.cfwc.org 
General Federation of Womenôs Clubs (GFWC):  www.gfwc.org 
 

 

January  Calendar 
ORANGE DISTRICT, CFWC and GFWC : 

Jan 8   (Fri) Orange District Council Meeting & Art Festival. The Phoenix Club 

 

FOUNTAIN VALLEY WOMANôS CLUB 

Jan 4   (Mon)    The Readers, 10am at Leslie Montzôs 

Jan 7   (Thur)    Deadline for FVWC Jan. 12th luncheon reservations 

Jan 7   (Thur)    FVWC Board Meeting  

Jan 12  (Tue)     FVWC Luncheon/Meeting, CLAIM JUMPER, 11:00am 

Jan 15   (Fri)     Deadline for The Fountainhead February newsletter articles 

Jan 18  (Mon)   Blanketmakers 10am-3pm Heritage Park 

Mar 19 (Sat)      FVWC Spring Scholarship Social 5pm at the Assistance League, HB 
 

 

  

 

 

 

Fountain Valley Womanôs Club 
18030 Brookhurst St., PMB 403 

Fountain Valley CA   92708 
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FVWC January Newsletter 

E-Mail Exclusive Picture Gallery 
(thank you Carolyn Herzog) 

 

 

 

Pictures from our December luncheon 
 

 

 



11
th

 Annual Holiday Progressive Social   

 

 
Hostesses Carol Proctor, Lynn Seeden & Liz Lucero with their helpers 

 



 
 

Winners !!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  Ticket Sellers Cassie & Jill 

 

 
Entertainment by Mandy 

 

Chairmen Carol Hedenberg & Karen Fox 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


